

Janetville United Church 712 Janetville Rd. Janetville, ON L0B1K0 705-324-4006

September 22, 2019

Dear Cathy,

At the Janetville United Church Unified Board meeting dated July 4, 2019 the following motion was passed:

That the Janetville United Church Cemetery and its operations are divested the City of Kawartha Lakes January 1, 2020.

I will ensure that the records, such as they are, are up to date, annual reporting to the BAO is complete for 2019 and that the Kawartha Credit Union is notified. The perpetual care fund is at \$5000 in two GIC investments and the operating fund is also with Kawartha Credit. I will also seek to find the deed of the cemetery lands.

Please let me know what steps are required and the timelines desired.

Sincerely.

Teresa Jordan

Chairperson Janetville United Church Unified Board Secretary Janetville United Church Cemetery